
March 27, 2023 

Re: SB 348 

Dear Senators, 

I am a fellow Oregonian, concerned citizen, and professional living and working in 

SE Portland.  I strongly urge you to work against and oppose SB 348. 

SB 348 is in direct conflict with We The People of Oregon.  We The People, 

including adults 18, 19 and 20 years old, need to defend ourselves with our 

firearms from criminals and tyrannical governments.  And these young adults 

have the Constitutional guarantee of the Second Amendment to purchase 

firearms of their choosing to defend and protect themselves.  To strip them of this 

guarantee through SB 348 is a violation of the law.   

We need to maintain and purchase standard capacity magazines to protect 

ourselves.  To ban these magazines would not only be unconstitutional, it would 

not protect law-abiding citizens, rather put them in more danger from criminals 

who would have these standard magazines.  

Oregon already has plenty of laws now to discourage people from doing evil 

deeds.  These laws need to be enforced, not add a useless one. 

Protect our fundamental rights and reject SB 348. 

 

Zachary Ray  

SE Portland  

503-772-4035                                                                                          


